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Call Now for Further Information  
01797 224778 

Harbour Road, Rye, East Sussex TN31 7TE 

Offices and Industrial Units 
From 500 square feet 
to 10,000 square feet 

                
 24 Hour Security 

Also: - 

Self Storage 
Containers 

to suit all purposes 
from £25 + VAT per week 
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Issue 5    Volume 5 February 2006 

 When Sold 

Rye Harbour Newsletter  
Compiled By & For The Residents 

V ery sad news, 
about Pat Gawn, 
she was a  
national treasure 

and I’m sure she will be  

missed by all. Above is 
a picture I took of Pat 
when Neve was gaining 
confidence on her new 
bike, Pat was on hers 
and Neve challenged 
Pat to a race down the 
road, I can’t remember 
who won but it didn’t 
matter Pat was always 
up for a challenge from 
young or old, if there 
was anything going on 
in the village, you could 
guarantee Pat would be 
there, somewhere, she 
even helped a couple of 
times with the youth 
clubs, always very   

supportive of anything good. But on the 
other hand if she felt  
something was not right, 
you would hear about 
that too. Pat served her 
time on the village hall 
committee and got  
involved with the village 
fete’s and all other  
village hall events. 
Pat also was a staunch 
family member to the 
whole village reporting 
each month who was ill 
or who had had the best 
party. Pat will be sorely 
missed by all. 
Next months deadline 
will be Wednesday 
15th February as it is 
only a short month. 

Editor’s Comments 

♦  What’s On  
♦ Comments &  

Letters 
♦ Church News                 
♦ Family News 
♦ Tide Timetable 
♦ Harbour Masters 

Report 
♦ Local Bus Times 
♦ Parent & Toddler 
♦ Shop Times  
♦ Nature Reserve 
♦ Fishing News 

♦ Neighbourhood 
Watch Update 

♦ Character Of Rye 
Harbour 

♦ Tribute To Pat 
Gawn  

♦ Rye Tourist            
Information 

♦ Valentines     
Competition 

♦ Sailing News 
♦  Health Promotion 

Day 
♦ Jo Jingles Music 

Classes 

Special  Features 

There are two chances this year to  
Win a Meal for Two at  

‘Simply Italian’  
on Valentines Night, Good Luck! 
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Ellis Bros. 
 

(Funeral Services) 
Ltd. 

THE OLD FIRE STATION,  3 FERRY ROAD,  RYE.  Tel. 01797 222394 

 

Funerals, Memorial Monuments arranged 
 

Private Chapel of Rest 
 

Golden Charter Prepaid Funeral Plans 
 

At any hour  Mrs Jackie Richards, Mr. Michael Howard  
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RYE HARBOUR  
NEWSLETTER 

Editor - Marcus Whitaker 
Design - Marcus Whitaker 
Photo’s - Marcus Whitaker 

Advertising - Marcus Whitaker 
Printing - Marcus Whitaker 

Distribution - Marcus Whitaker 
Web Site Design - Marcus Whitaker 

 Advertising Rates 
From Issue 1 Volume 5 

Full Page                     £25.00 
Three Quarter Page   £20.00 
Half Page                    £15.00 
Quarter Page              £10.00 
 Eighth Page               £  5.00 
 Back Page Add On  £20.00 

SPOT COLOUR 
Red, Blue, Green & Purple 

All  spot colours will be £5.00 each colour,  
Block colours £10.00 each 

Inside Front or Back Page Add On £10.00  
Initial Artwork Charge Of £10.00 

With Colour £15.00 
If Required, Unless Otherwise Agreed 

All artwork done in colour  
will remain in colour on the 

Web Site: www.ryeharbournewsletter.org 
 

RYE HARBOUR  
NEWSLETTER 

 

Office: 01424 814249 
Mobile: 07890 385332 

E-Mail: ryeharbournewsletter@tiscali.co.uk 
Or The Post Box At The Rear Of  

Rye Harbour Stores 
Views and opinions that are expresses in this magazine, are not 
necessarily those of the Editor or named contributors. To the 
best of my knowledge all the details are correct at the time  
of going to press and I regret that I cannot be responsible for 
any alterations or cancellations. 
I claim copyright for everything in this publication. There can 
be no reproduction of any article without prior written  
permission from the Editor. 
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Rye Harbour Stores 
Opening Times  

Mon - Fri 7.30am  - 5.30pm  
Saturday’s 8 am to 5.30 pm                                       
Sunday’s 9 am to 5.30 pm 

 
 

Don’t Forget To Order  
 Your Chickens 

 

 

FULLY FINISHED LAUNDRY AND DRY 
CLEANING 

BAG WASH SERVICE  
(washing by weight) 

REPAIRS & ALTERATIONS 
 

EXPRESS SERVICE AVAILABLE  

TEL. 01797 224779 

R Y E  C L E A N E R S 
MARKET ROAD 

 
1 CYPRUS PLACE, RYE         

Tel. 01797 223033 
 

We hire a wide range of equipment,  
& sell building materials,  

cycle spares, etc. and repair / service most 
makes of tools and  
garden equipment. 

Stockists of British Gas Butane  
& Propane Bottles 

 

Member of Hire Association Europe 

    VICTORIA  
TYRE CENTRE 

TELEPHONE: 01424-460838 
162 VICTORIA AVE HASTINGS EAST SUSSEX 

LONG LIFE FOR YOUR TYRES WITH MARANGONI TYRE 
GLOBAL WARRANTY 

OPENING HOURS 8.30 - 5.00 MON - FRI  8.30 - 1.00 SAT 

• HUGE STOCK OF NEW CAR & 
4x4 TYRES 

• PUNCTURES 

• WHEEL BALANCING 

• TRACKING 

 

RYE & DISTRICT  
COMMUNITY TRANSPORT 

A Company Limited By Guarantee 
Reg. Charity Number 1079421 

GROUP TRANSPORT 
FOR CLUB OUTINGS 

 

DIAL - A - RIDE 
FOR PEOPLE WITH 

MOBILITY PROBLEMS 
 

ALL ENQUIRIES 
227722 
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YOU COULD  
FILL THIS  

BOX 
FOR JUST 

£5.00 
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RYE LINENS 
8 - 10 FERRY ROAD, RYE, TN31 7DN 

Phone 01797 229119                    Fax 01797 229121 
Web: www.rye-tourism.co.uk/ryelinens 

 
 
 
 
 

 
            

Suppliers of Good Quality 
 

HOUSEHOLD           HANKERCHIEFS 
LINENS                         & GIFT IDEAS 

REGISTERED  
CHILDMINDER 

Has vacancies,  
20 years experience  

Call now  
on  

01797 224966 

REGISTERED  
CHILDMINDER 

Has vacancies,  
very experienced   
Call Rosemarie  

now on  
01797 227473 

Rye & District Age Concern 
Age concern is providing an Outreach Information Service in Rye 

At Rye CVS, 25 Cinque Ports Street, Rye 
On the second and fourth Thursdays of the month from 10am to 12noon 

 
There is a wide range information available, on subjects such as benefits, residential homes, sheltered  
accommodation, support services, clubs, transport and many more. Age concern factsheets are available 
and copies can be supplied on request. 
 
The service aims to help older people, their families, friends and carers. Callers can drop in during the 
opening hours mentioned above or telephone on 01797 225466 

PAGE  5 
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B ack to work after a 
long three week 
break over the 
Christmas and 

New year period.  I travelled to 
Austria with some of the worst 
snow conditions experienced 
in the last 50 years.  A coach 
journey returning to our hotel 
in Jensburg from Innesbrooke 
that should have taken just 
over an hour took 5 hours!   
Kirk, the Deputy and Rob who 
helps on occasions, held the 
office over the Christmas with 
the office being available at all 
times.  December brought a 
round of annual meetings  
including the Cinque Ports 
Training Area Liaison  
meeting .  One outcome was 
the installation of new notice 
boards around the harbour 
including a new one at the 
Point.  Lets hope they don’t get 
vandalised to soon.   
There appears to be a better 
relationship between the range 
control officers and local  
fishermen with some praise 
being “heaped” upon a Rye 
Fishing craft.  This is good 
news as both the fishing  
industry and the military have 
jobs to do.  One that provides a 
living for owners and crew, the 
other helping to keep troops 
alive when on active service. 
(Total time lost to firing ranges 
for the six months to  
November 2005 = 51 minutes)  
With these dark hours a  
number of the sun lights have 
failed.  Three have been  

replaced with new fully 
charged units.  Although each 
light has a battery capacity of 
some 500 hours they still fail 
when we experience long  
periods without sunshine.  
Pleased to say all lights are 
fully functioning.   
The Rye fairway Buoy also 
failed but this was as a result of 
being damaged by an  
unknown vessel.  I am always 
grateful to those of you who 
look out to sea at night and 
report when the main Buoy 
light is extinguished.   
Sad to relate, that the Whale 
that found itself in the Thames 
Estuary failed to make it back 
to sea and died. It is of some 
comfort that the team who 
tried to save the whale had its 
final training session at Rye.  
Regular readers will remember 
that a team from the voluntary 
organisation trained for a 
whole day on Camber sands 
using real size “Rubber” 
whales.   
On the shipping front we  
expect to see a new trade from 
Norway.  Ships carrying a type 
of Pumice, mined in this  
country, hopefully, will arrive 
commencing from the  
beginning of February.  More 
later on this one as details 

emerge.   
The pilot vessel is destined for 
a new radar.  The existing one 
has been on board for a good 
many years and has finally 
given up the ghost.  The  
replacement will not cost as 

much as the first one and will 
be much more modern with 
flat screen and the ability to use 
electronic charts.  What would 
Jack Doust (Harbour Master 
1930-1965) say about that.   
Further expenditure involves a 
new, upgraded generator for 
the harbour office.  On  
occasions when the Village 
powers goes off so does our at 
the harbour offices and houses.  
We presently have a diesel 
system that is difficult to start.  
The new generator will have 
an electric start, so will be  
easier and quicker to put on 
line.  This is important to us in 
order that communications and 
telephones etc remain active 
during a power cut.   
Work continues at pace, at 
both the Fish market and the 
Strand Quay.  We are all  
hoping that all construction 
will be complete in time for the 
summer season.   
Meanwhile adverts for the port 
are appearing in all major 
yachting and tourist journals.   
 

 
 
 

CARL BAGWELL   
Captain 

Harbour Master 

FROM THE HARBOUR MASTERS CHAIR 
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    Happy Hunting Ground 
A Sanctuary for Pets Burial 

• Established in 1985 
• Set in 22 acres of gardens & Woodland 
• Pets individually laid to rest with dignity 
• Hand carved memorials to order 
• Tranquil woodland walks 
• Collection service available and brochure on 

request. 

Please phone for full details for helpful 
and friendly advice. 

Little Park Farm, Hooe Road, Ninfield, Sussex 
Tel:  (01424)  892396 

www.pet-rest.net 

 

 EPILATION (Electrolysis) 
By Experienced Member  

British Association Electrologists 
RED VEIN TREATMENT 

(Telangiectasis) 
All treatments given privately  

and with sympathetic approach 
RYE: 01797 223615  

Mobile: 07956 837692 

MANUAL LYMPHATIC  
DRAINAGE (MLD) 

 Treatment by experienced NHS  
and private lecturer and therapist. 

Excellent care pre and post-op;  
and many related conditions. 

       For details please call:  
RYE 01797 223615  

Mobile: 07956 837692 
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 Local Tide Times 

Tuesdays 10.30 am - 12.30 pm 
Tuesdays 1.30 pm - 3.30 pm 
No Appointment Necessary  

Wednesdays 2.00 pm - 4.00 pm 
Appointments Necessary  

Rye Partnership Office (Rye) 
01424 215055 / 734549 

Or you may telephone, on 0870 1264101 
7 Days a Week -24 Hours a Day 

General Information 

Local Police 
Your Local Police Station 

No. 
0845 607 0999 

Rye Direct Line 
01424 456078 

Hire The Village Hall 

Reproduced from Admiralty time tables by permission of the controller of Her Majesty's Stationary Office 
& The UK Hydrographic Office. 
Also my thanks to Adams Ltd for the use of their Tide Tables 

If you would like to book the Village Hall for a 
party or some other gathering then visit the web 
site at  www.ryeharbourvillagehall.co.uk.   
You will be able to view hall availability and 
other information relating to the Village Hall. 
The hall can be hired for £4 per hour for  
Village residents and £7 per hour for  
non-Village residents, commercial bookings 
and organisations; these rates include: heating, 
lighting, kitchen facilities etc.. 
If you don't have access to the internet and 
would like to book the hall, you can phone 
01797 223631. 
Don't forget, a deposit is needed to guarantee 
your booking. 

Floodline 
0845  988 1188 

Citizens Advice 

Flood Warnings 
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Mondays to Saturdays only (excluding Bank Holidays)  325 

Local Bus Times 

Mondays to Fridays only (excluding Bank Holidays)  326 

Mondays to Saturdays only (excluding Bank Holidays)  346 / 347 

Mondays to Saturdays only (excluding Bank Holidays)  344 

Explanation of Codes:   
 
NS: Not on Saturdays         
S: Saturdays Only       
N   : Not School Days & Saturdays           
   : School Days Only               
R : Operates via Rye Harbour at 1807 
T : Operates via Rye Harbour at 0820 
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POST 

OFFICE 

Rye Post Office here or all your Post Office needs:- 
Passport Checking Service 

Car Tax 
Data-post Guaranteed Service 

Mobile Phone Top-ups 

Excellent and Full  
Range of Stationery 
Plus Greeting Cards  

At Super Prices 
Fax Service &  
Photo Coping 

On Site Passport Kiosk 

RYE POST OFFICE 
Cinque Port StreetRye, East Sussex 

Tel: 01797 229 711 

FULL ON SITE  
ONE HOUR FILM DEVELOPING 
Including Digital Film Developing 

From Memory Cards 
Or Images On CD 

Full on Demand  
Bureau-De-Change 

Euro’s & Dollars + Lots More 
0% Commission on  

Travel Money 
Great Value on  

Travel Insurance 

top-up 
1 Hour 
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The 

M.O.T. 
Centre 

HARBOUR  
ROAD 

EAST SUSSEX 
RYE 

TN31 7TE 

MOT’s £35 
Free retest if  
within 7 days. 

 
Motorbike  

MOT’s   
 

All makes of cars and  
vans serviced. 

*Clutches* *Brakes* 
*Cambelts* *Exhausts*  
*Head Gaskets* *Tyres*   

All MOT repairs  
carried out  

including Welding. 
 

Opening Times 
Monday—Friday 

8am—6pm 
Saturdays 
8am-3pm 

Phone: 01797 223606 
Fax: 01797 229888 

Email: 
themotcentre@tiscali.co.uk 

01797 
223606 



RYE HARBOUR NEWSLETTER ISSUE 5    PAGE 12 

NEIGHBOURHOOD 
WATCH 

How to report a racist incident in East Sussex  
There is a well established multi agency system of reporting racist incidents. To find 
out more please visit the link below 
www.eastsussex.gov.uk/community/emergencyplanningandcommunitysafety/
communitysafety/hatecrime/reportingracist/form.htm  
 

Bird Flu  
Trading Standards have received the following communication from the Medicines 
and Healthcare Products Regulatory Agency (MHRA).  It is circulated in the interests 
of consumer safety: 
"Following the recent news headlines regarding Bird Flu (the disease of birds caused 
by an influenza virus) and the increased interest in the antiviral treatment TAMIFLU, 
the MHRA Enforcement and Intelligence Unit are concerned that TAMIFLU,  
available in oral capsule may be illegally available in the UK. 
TAMIFLU is a Prescription Only Medicine (POM) and as such should only be  
supplied from a registered pharmacy in accordance with a Prescription. 
The primary aim of the MHRA is to protect public health through the regulation and 
control of medicines on the UK market. The concern is that if this product is obtained 
unlawfully it may be counterfeit or an illegal import which could be harmful to the 
public. 
If you come across TAMIFLU being sold or supplied outside of a pharmacy please 
contact the MHRA Intelligence Unit on 020 7084 2203/2617 or alternatively e-mail 
jane.robinson@mhra.gsi.gov.uk" 
 

Card Cloning  
This is a warning from one of our members who had a call from their credit card 
company. Someone had tried to withdraw £250 from an ATM in West London late 
one night using their Visa card number. Worryingly, the PIN was also correctly  
entered. However, as the transaction was outside of their normal spending pattern, 
the transaction was not authorized. A second attempt was made to withdraw money, 
this time for £500, which was also rejected. 
 
The credit card company asked them to confirm that they still had their cards, which 
they did. The cards have now been cancelled. 
 
They have no idea how their card & PIN details were compromised, other than 
guessing someone was looking over our shoulder or it was captured on in an store 
CCTV. Either way, they are going to make strenuous efforts from here on out to  
ensure that the chances of their PIN being seen & recorded are minimized and would 
like to urge you to do the same. 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH Cont... 

Harbour Watch 
Do you want to be kept up to date with Neighbourhood Watch information about crime prevention advice 
and issues relating to your area. 
Then why not subscribe to this free service to receive this information by e-mail, either at work or at 
home. 
It's as easy as sending an e-mail to HarbourWatch-owner@yahoogroups.co.uk to join.  Pease make sure 
that the subject reads 'SUBSCRIBE'. 
If you would like to received the NHW information at a different e-mail address, then include this in the 
message body. 

SUSSEX POLICE 
In an emergency dial 999 
For all other calls use 0845 60 70 999.  If responding to a NHW by e-mail message please quote the  
Serial No. and date or the Crime Reference No. 
Crimestoppers:  0800 555111  Information about any type of crime can be given anonymously on this 
number. Trading Standards:  01323 418200 
Hastings Borough Council ASBO (Anti Social Behaviour Order)  
Helpline:  0800 783 6084 
Rother Antisocial Behaviour Co-ordinator:  01424 456160 

 
Email scam  

If you receive the following email message please ignore it. The Mobile Industry  
Action Crime Forum www.micaf.co.uk assure us that this is a hoax. 
 
“If you receive a phone call on your mobile from any person, saying that, he or she is 
a company engineer, or telling that they're checking your mobile line, and you have 
to press # 90 or #09 or any other number. End this call immediately without pressing 
any numbers. There is a fraud company using a device that once you press #90 or 
#09 they can access your "SIM" card and make calls at your expense. Forward this 
message to as many friends as you can, to stop it. 
 

Mobile Scam 
All mobile users pay attention if you receive a phone call and your mobile phone  
displays  XALAN) on the screen don't answer the call, END THE CALL  
IMMEDIATELY, if you answer the call, your phone will be infected by a virus.. 
 
This virus will erase all IMEI and IMSI information from both your phone and your 
SIM card, which will make your phone unable to connect with the telephone  
network. You will have to buy a new phone. This information has been confirmed by 
both Motorola and Nokia. 
 
PLEASE FORWARD THIS PIECE OF INFORMATION TO ALL YOUR 
FRIENDS HAVING A MOBILE. “  
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CT AUTOS 
Unit 6, Simpson's yard 

 

Car repairs & servicing  
 

Quality Second-hand parts 
 
 
 
 

07818 678859 or 07971 744263 

Call  
chris  

on 

YOU COULD  
FILL THIS  

BOX 
FOR JUST 
£15.00 
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N ow that 
Christmas 
and New 
Year are past, 

it won’t be long before the 
thoughts of many birds turn 
towards finding a mate in 
preparation for the breeding 
season. Indeed, some Mallard, 
which are particularly early 
starters in this respect, will 
have found a mate as long ago 
as October (pictured), and by 
the time you read this species 
such as Grey Partridge and 
Ringed Plover will be taking 
advantage of fine days to  
display on the Beach Reserve. 
 
But it won’t just be the birds 
which are showing signs of the 
impending spring. Flowers 
such as Gorse (pictured),  
Common Whitlowgrass (a tiny 
white-flowered species found 
in Camber Castle), Ragwort, 
Groundsel and Daisy may all 
be in flower during February, 
and butterflies such as  
Brimstone, Small Tortoiseshell 

and Peacock may be  
encouraged out of hibernation 
during warm weather, while 
moths such as Herald and  

Angle Shades may also be on 
the wing on milder nights. 
 
Management on the reserve by 
our regular Tuesday  
workparties has included  

willow clearance on 
some of the new islands 
at Castle Water and yet 
more landscaping of the 
northern shore and raising 
of islands at Ternery 

Pool. The latter was very  
successful as a large flock of 
Lapwing flew in to roost on the 
island before the volunteers 

had even left! Other work has 
included levelling of the path 
leading to the viewpoint from 
Harbour Road and at Castle 
Water, and re-surfacing some 
of the routes on the Beach  
Reserve. By the time you read 
this, the wardens hope to have 
added an extra section of  
decking to the new walkway to 
connect it to the path. 
 
During February, why not  
venture outside and join us on 
some of the following walks or 
activites: 
Sun 5th      - A Winter Ramble 
Around Pett Level.  A look at 

(Continued on page 9) 

Rye Harbour Nature Reserve Report 
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 FEEL FREE TO PARTICIPATE 

http://www.ryeharbournewsletter.org 

Rye Harbour Nature Reserve Report Cont.. 
(Continued from page 28) 
the wintering birds of the levels 
and a visit to the hide at Pannel 
Valley Nature Reserve.  Please 
bring your own lunch and  
binoculars if you have them.  
Meet at the roadside pool at Pett 
Level - TQ903146 at 10am.  
Return about 2pm.  4 miles.  
Donations appreciated. 

Sat 18th       - Fun Bird  
Activities.  Why not come and 
join in the fun of learning about 
nesting birds, and try your hand 
at making things to take home to 
your garden birds.  Meet at Lime 
Kiln Cottage between 10am and 
2pm for these craft activities.  
Donations appreciated. 
Sat 25th + Sun 26th - Bittern 

Watch.  Watch at dusk from the 
Rye Harbour Nature Reserve 
viewpoint for the Bitterns  
coming in to roost.  Meet at the 
Rye Harbour Car Park at 
3.45pm-5.30pm.  Donations 
appreciated. 
 
by Barry, Miriam, Chris and 
Sam 

 

RYE CATTLE MARKET - RYE - EAST SUSSEX 
(01797) 224232    Fax (01797) 224560 

 
ANIMAL HEALTH PRODUCTS  

FENCING WIRE - GATES 

ANIMAL and PET FOOD  

COUNTRY CLOTHING - CARTRIDGES 

SHEARING EQUIPMENT - IRONMONGERY  

SWIMMING POOL CHEMCALS 
 

Open 8.30 - 5.30 Weekdays, Saturday 9.00 - 5.00         Delivery Service 
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“Simply Italian” has done us proud yet again and this year we have two Valentines meals for two and is 
open to anyone over the age of 18, although only one entry per person. 
There are no drinks included in this prize, just the meal. 
Applications forms can be obtained from Rye Harbour Stores on the box at the back of the store or at  
the Simply Italian Restaurant in Rye only. 
You will find spread throughout the newsletter on some of the adverts thirteen hearts, all you need to do is 
write the name of that advertiser down in the correct order they appear throughout the newsletter on the 
official competition form, don’t forget to enter your details and post it in the Post Box situated in Rye  
Harbour Stores or you can enter on line on www.ryeharbournewsletter.org and follow the instructions. 
Closing date for entry forms at the shop and on line will be Friday 10th February 2006 at 1.00 pm 
All entries will be checked by an independent adjudicator whose decision will be final. 
All correct entries will be put in a hat and again drawn by an independent sponsor. 
This offer applies to the Rye restaurant only and is for the set meal as shown below. 

“Simply Italian” Competition 

ANTIPASTI 
Involtini di Melanzane (v) 

Slices of aubergine filled with spinach& 
ricotta, topped with mozzarella, grilled & 

served with our Napoli sauce  
 

Bresaola al Limone 
Thinly sliced cured beef served on a bed of 
crisp green salad, dressed with lemon, olive 

oil & parmesan shavings 
 

Arancini di Amore 
Traditional deep fried crispy rice ball filled 

with mozzarella, peas &  bolognese, served 
with our Napoli sauce. 

SECONDI 
Pollo al Sole Rosa 

Pan-fried chicken breast in a sun-blushed 
tomato, cream & cherry tomato sauce, 
topped with fresh mozzarella & served 

with roasted potatoes & fresh vegetables 
 

Penne Ti Voglio Bene 
Penne pasta with mussels & courgettes, 

in a cream, white wine & fresh cherry 
tomato sauce. 

 
Malfatti Pesto Rosso (v) 

Pasta parcels filled with spinach & ricotta 
in a light Napoli & pesto sauce, garnished 

with  oven-roasted vegetables 
 

Agnello Valentino 
Pan-fried leg of lamb cutlet served in a red 

wine & shallot sauce with fresh  
vegetables & roast potatoes 

DOLCI 
Tiramisu 

Our homemade traditional Italian sponge 
dessert made with mascarpone,  

coffee & liqueur 
 

Crespella del’Amore 
Sweet pancakes, filled with mixed fruits of 
the forest, served with vanilla ice-cream 

Gelato San Valentino 
Layers of strawberry &  vanilla ice-cream 
topped with whipped cream & crushed 

ameretti biscuits 
 

COFFEE followed by LIQUEUR 
Only £3.50 

San Valentino 3 course Menu only £19.95 
ON ARRIVAL 

Glass of Bucks Fizz! 
Then choose one dish from 
each course……… 

 

See our specials board for 
other great  

Valentines dishes 
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It's a genuine family environment... Everyone is welcome. 
Authentic, vibrant and sociable 
It's that simple 
Italian culture and a passion for food - it’s how we believe our guests  
enjoy their leisure time with us... relax... enjoy and come back soon. 
Winter wine voucher 
This winter, enjoy a free bottle of house wine courtesy of Si! 

Simply Italian 
The Strand 

Rye. East Sussex 
TN31 7DB 

 Tel: 01797 226024 
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Animate is situated next to Skinners Garage,  
Fishmarket Road, Rye. 01797 225006/226217 
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* WHATS ON - IN YOUR LOCAL AREA  * 
FEBRUARY 

Fri 3rd                       
                         The Prince Consort – Vocal 
Ensemble-:  part of the Rye Winter Festival 
                         Alisdair Hogarth – Piano 
                         Jennifer Johnston – Mezzo 
Soprano 
                         Andrew Staples – Tenor 
                         Jacques Imbrailo – Baritone 

The programme will include 
Beethoven – An die ferne 
Geliebte, Schumann- Fraueliebe 
und Leben and songs by Britten, 
Schurbert and strauss. 
The Prince Consort, founded by 
Alisdair Hogarth, is fast  
emerging as a fresh, exciting and 
versatile ensemble. Their  
performances are characterised 
by wide ranging programmes 
and polished presentation which 
showcase different  
combinations of voice and piano 
from solos to small groups. 
The Methodist Church, Church 
Square, Rye – Time 7.30pm 
Tickets £10.00 (event code C3) 
BOX OFFICE – Martello 
Book Shop, 26 High Street, Rye 
TN31 7JJ 
01797 224442.  Book by post or 
in person between 10am – 12 
noon from 21st to 27th January 

SAT 4th 
Friends of Pestalozzie Eastate 
Walk – Winter Wildlife.  
Information 01424 870444 
Antiques & Collectables Fair  
Rye Community centre, Conduit 
Hill, 9.30 – 4.30pm 

SUN 5th 
A Winter ramble around Pett 
Level – A look at the wintering 
birds of the levels and a visit to 
the hide at the Pannel Valley 
nature reserve. Please bring your 
own lunch and binoculars if you 
have them. Meet 10am roadside 
pool at Pett Level. 
Rye Winter Festival – Jane 
Shilling ‘The Fox in the  
Cupboard’local resident, Time 
columnist, and mother of one, 
uses hunting as a metaphor for 
self-discovery; but The fox in 
the Cupboard is also a journey 
into the hidden landscapes of the 
present and the past. 
Rye Methodist Church, 3pm. 
Tickets £8 (event code L2) 

BOX OFFICE – Martello 
Book Shop, 26 High Street, Rye 
TN31 7JJ 
01797 224442.  Book by post or 
in person between 10am – 12 
noon from 21st to 27th January 
Antiques & Collectables Fair  
Rye Community centre, Conduit 
Hill, 9.30 – 4.30pm 

SUN 12th 
Friends of Rye Wurlitzer  
 Iain Flitcroft. Concert starts 
2.30pm. Tickets on door £5.50 
to include interval refreshments. 
Held at Thomas  Peacocke, 
Community College. 

TUE 14th 
Rye Museum Association  
Talk – Smuggling in Kent & 
East Sussex. Peter Ewar talks on 
the history of smuggling in Kent 
and the Rye part of East Sussex. 

FRI 17th 
Scallop Festival – Runs till 26th. 
Information Yolanda Laybourne 
01797 229600 

SAT 18th 
Fun Bird Activities – Why not 
come andjoin in the fun of 
learning about nesting birds and 
try your hand at making things 
to take home to your garden 
birds. Call in to Lime Kiln 
Cottage between 10am – 2pm 
for these craft activities. Booking 
advisable 01797 227784. 
Antiques & Collectables Fair  
Rye Community centre, Conduit 
Hill, 9.30 – 4.30pm 

FRI 24th 
Rye Singers – Gilbert &  
Sullivan’s Iolanthe. Information 
01424 814574. Runs till 25th 
 

MARCH 
 
SAT 4th 

Antiques & Collectable Fair  
Rye Community Centre,  
Conduit Hill, 9.30 – 4.30pm 

SUN 5th 
Camber Castle Wildlife – A 
Chance to see inside Camber 
Castle and to observe the  
wildlife of Castle Water Nature 
Reserve. Meet 1pm Brede Lock 
car park. Donations appreciated. 
Friends of the Pestalozzi 
Estate Walk – Signs of Spring 
2pm. Information 01424 870444 

Friends of Rye Wurlitzer  
Kevin Grunill. Concert starts 
2.30pm. Tickets on the door 
£5.50 to include interval  
refreshments. 
Antiques & Collectable Fair  
Rye Community Centre,  
Conduit Hill, 9.30 – 4.30pm 

TUE 14th 
Rye Museum Association – A 
talk on the Huguenots in Rye by 
Jo Kirham in the c16th and late 
c17th and how they were  
absorbed into the community. 
Time 7.30pm. Information 
01797 226728 

SAT 18th 
Antiques & Collectable Fair  
Rye Community Centre,  
Conduit Hill, 9.30 – 4.30pm 

SUN 19th 
Pestalozzi – Sunday Event  
Festival of food from 2pm – 
5pm. Information 01424 870444 
Antiques & Collectable Fair  
Rye Community Centre,  
Conduit Hill, 9.30 – 4.30pm 

SAT 25th 
Annual Baech Clean – Please 
come along to help with the 
removal of  winter’s rubbish. 
We should also see Wheatear & 
Sandwich Tern. Soup will be 
served at 1pm. Please bring 
work gloves if you have them. 
Disabled toilets near start point. 
Meet 10am Rye Harbour Car 
park. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE RYE FARMER’S  
MARKET HELD EVERY  

WEDNESDAY ON STRAND QUAY 
BETWEEN 10am – 1pm - Both 

THURSDAY GENERAL MARKET AT  
ROPE WALK 

IF YOU HAVE AN EVENT YOU 
WOULD LIKE ME TO ADD, 

PLEASE LET ME KNOW  
BEFORE DEADLINE 
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Pat Gawn   

I  first met Pat 
when I came to 
the village to live 
20 years ago. She 

was riding around on 
her bicycle and taking 
a real interest in  
everyone and  
everything in the  
village and writing a 
report each month for 
Marie Blattman to  
publish in the  
Newsletter and hear 
she is now with her 
80th. birthday and still 
doing all of it.  
She has been a most  
Conscientious  
caretaker of the Sailing 
Club until a few 
months ago and only 
just replaced by  
Margaret. For a few 
months the work was 
done by the Wednesday 
Men's Working Group and 
they know how much hard 
work it is. She has for 
many years cared for  
Harbour Lights. We all 
know how deeply she cares 
for her family and what a 
great loss came with the 
death of Aaron her  
grandson. There is her  
enthusiastic singing and 

acting for the Rye Singers 
and Players and being the 
life and soul of any party 
and how much she enjoys 
having Fred and Arthur on 
Christmas day. Now we 
see her walking her dog 
and throwing herself into 
working for Help the Aged 
and drawing in newcomers 
such as Anna and Ron. 
Pat was born in Paynes'  

Cottages in the 
same room that 
Betty Brooks was 
born on December 
16th. 1923. Father 
was a Caister and 
Grandfather was a 
Downey. She had 
a wonderful  
childhood as  
everything you 
needed was in Rye 
Harbour;  
swimming in the 
river, making fires 
and frying eggs 
and bacon on the 
beach with the 
Guide Leader. The 
Sunday School 
outing was a 2p. 
ride on the ferry 
over the river to  
Camber, taking 
jam sandwiches 
which became jam 

and sand sandwiches and  
playing in the dunes. Pat 
went to the Rye Harbour 
School which consisted of 
40-50 children in 2 classes. 
At 11 she went to the  
Senior School in Rye in the 
New Road and Pat loved 
everything about school 
and stayed until 16  
although she could have 

(Continued on page 25) 

Characters Of Rye Harbour 

A TRIBUTE TO PAT GAWN 
WHO SADLY PASSED AWAY WEDNESDAY 18th JANUARY 06.  

 
THIS ARTICLE WAS ORIGINALLY WRITTEN BY JILL AND PUBLISHED IN ISSUE 4 VOL 3 
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(Continued from page 12) 
left at 15. The school 
teacher kept a cricket 
stump in class and you had 
to bend over if you were 
naughty, but pat did not 
have to! She enjoyed the 
cookery classes and made 
things like cheese straws 
and buns. 
Pat started piano lessons in 
the Officers House when 
she was 5 years old. Her 
mum and dad ran a concert 
party down here called the 
Gay Birds, they sang and 
danced and did sketches 
and Pat's piano teacher - 
Phyllis Wallace was the 
pianist. She married a  
Harbour boy. 
Pats' first job was at  
Winters Dairies bottling 
milk. When the war came 
Pat left home to go to 
Slough to train to be an 
Aircraft Fitter. Slough was 
a horrible place but Pat 
loved the work and  
camaraderie. After she 
Passed Out she had to learn 
to read graphs and went to 
Reading Aerodrome to 
work on Spitfires. Amy 
Johnson and her husband 
were the test pilots. Pat 
was so skinny and small 
she could squeeze into 
small spaces and used to fit 
compasses into the planes.  
She had the opportunity to 
fly but did not fancy it. She 
also did splicing on  

parachutes Jim Downey 
her grandfather had taught 
her to splice. She found it 
all very interesting. One 
day a Lancaster aero plane 
came into the airport doing 
an emergency landing after 
being shot down over the 
Channel and one of the 
crew walking through the 
hangar was to Pats'  
amazement Norman  
Caister whose parents kept  
the Conqueror. Pat met 
Roy through a friend on 
Winchelsea Beach who 
asked pat to be Roy's  
pen friend while he was in 
the Navy on warships on 
the Russian and Malta 
Convoys. He was a Gun 
Layer but never wanted to 
talk about it was 'hell on 
earth'. A year later he came 
to Rye Harbour to meet 
Pat's parents and they got 
married. Roy's father was a 
Customs Officer at  
Shoreham. Pat's father was 
a longshoreman laying 
nets, shrimping and  
lugworm digging. Roy’s 
boat was torpedoed and 
came into Rosyth for  
repairs and Pat went to join 
him in Edinburgh. Roy 
then changed boats and 
they went to Hull for  
further repairs to the new 
boat for 1 and half years. 
Pat then came back to Rye 
Harbour and waited for 
Roy to be de-mobbed and 

they lived in a beautiful 
little cottage behind the 
Conqueror and then moved 
to Tram Road. Roy worked 
in Philips' Yard in Rock 
Channel and then had his 
own shed round the Point 
and built clinker fishing 
boats all in wood GRP was 
only just beginning to 
come in then. 
They had baby Julie and 
Pat worked in the fields for 
Cyril and Grahams' father 
with potatoes, mangold 
wurzles. 
Julie sometimes gets Pat  
holiday brochures to try 
and get Pat away for a  
holiday but Pat just loves it 
here in Rye Harbour and 
does not want to go  
anywhere else. 
She gets a great deal of  
pleasure from working in 
the kitchen and handing 
round teas for Age  
Concern and enjoys being 
useful. 
Well Pat I can hardly do 
you justice but have always  
appreciated your  
enthusiasm and love of life 
and cheery words and  
welcome you have given 
newcomers such as myself. 
Thank you. 

 
 
 
 
 

Jill Halpin 

Characters Of Rye Harbour Cont…. 
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Characters Of Rye Harbour 

K eeping to the 
theme of the 
young people of 
Rye Harbour 

this month, we have Jodie  
Forrester- Bryant who lives 
with her mother Bev in the 
Oyster Creek Estate. She was 
born on the 25th. of May 1993 
in the Buchanan Hospital. Her 
earliest memories are of going 
to school at St. Thomas  
Peacock in Winchelsea, which 
was good fun and she enjoyed 
particularly making clay  
models of cats and dogs. Jodie 
really loves her animals.  
Mrs. Bellamy was her class 
teacher who was kind and fun 
and played the guitar and they 
all sang kumbaya and nursery 
rhymes. 
Jodie enjoyed playing with the 
dolls and the dolls' house and 
playing in the sandbox. 
In year 5 Jodie started playing 
the violin but as it became 
more serious she did not like it 
so much and Lauren  
Haffenden who also played the 
violin gave up and Jodie was 
left alone in the group and 
felt alone and so she gave up as 
well.  
Mum took her to school  
Everyday and Jodie  
particularly enjoyed the Fun 
Days when each year in turn 
would come into school 
dressed up as Victorians for 
example. 
Dad is a Fisherman and really 

enjoys his job but Jodie doesn't 
like the smell of fish and  
cannot eat it because of the 
smell. He is also a very keen 

golfer and now lives in Rye. 
Jodie started at StThomas’s  
 just over a year ago and found 
it scary at first but now in her 
second year she feels more at 
home and 
happier. Sometimes subjects 
like RE/History/Geography are 
boring but likes Woodwork 
and Science, which is taught 
by Miss Macartney. 
 Jodies form teacher who Jodie 
likes very much as she is fun 
and Jodie feels that she knows 
her, she likes animals too!! 
Jodie likes walking Lottie her 
dog round Rye Harbour and 
bike riding up to Winchelsea. 
She loves horse riding at 
Wyckham Manor and likes 
horses better than any other 
animal apart from Lottie.  
She likes computers and  

Information Technology and 
plays computer games. Jodie 
likes Neopets and sometimes 
they get Neopox and get very 
sick and need to get extra  
special care. Jodie has two 
unicorns as they are the 
nearest you can get to horses. 
They are both girls and she 
calls them Darlarka and 
Sparkyg145. They need food, 
toys, drinks, clothes and 
accessories and a home and 
sometimes have to go into a 
hotel for a week. They tell her 
if they are unhappy and if Jodie 
is not looking after them  
properly.  
If Jodie was to go on holiday 
Mums' mate would take care 
of them. 
Jodie and Bev her mother are 
busy saving up for a dream 
holiday in Egypt as they both 
have a passionate interest in the 
Egyptian culture and life. Jodie 
is very happy that her mother is 
self employed and that they 
can see so much more of each 
other. 
Jodie is a delightful and lively 
young person who is a  
pleasure to meet.  
Thank you Jodie for  
volunteering to be this months 
'Character' 
 
 
 
 
 

Jill Halpin 

 
 
 

PHOTO 
TO BE 

SUPPLIED 
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The Monday Club in Rye Harbour meets every 
two weeks, always on a Monday at the village 
hall from 2pm until 4pm. Activities in the hall 
are Scrabble, Whist, Chatting and of course tea. 
The Monday Club is loosely in association with 
the popular monthly Lunch Club and their 
meetings are arranged to take place either side 

of this event. 
We would welcome new members as numbers 
are rather low at present and so if you are  
interested, pop into the hall and meet us. The 
dates of the Monday Club and the Lunch Club 
are always displayed on the notice board  
outside of the village hall. 

The Monday Club 

 

Characters Of Rye Harbour Cont…. 

I am starting Jo Jingles Music classes for babies and toddlers at Rye Sports Centre on 
Wednesday mornings from January 25th. The classes are age specific as follows:  

9.30 am -10.15 am         6 months to walking 

10.30am – 11.15am       walking to 2 years 

11.30am – 12.15pm       2-4 years 

 The basic aim of a Jo Jingles class is to give toddlers a fun introduction to music 
through the use of songs, nursery rhymes, percussion instruments, movement and 
dance, sound games and stories. The weekly music sessions last 45 minutes. Parents 
or guardians of young children are encouraged to join in with their children at the 
classes, with the emphasis being very much on fun and informality! Contact Alison 
on 01580 754064 for further details. 

Jo Jingles Music classes for babies and toddlers 

T he **New Year got 
off to a flying start 
with the Rum Race. 
Eric Zon and 

friends produced a variety of 
boats in which to race. Young 
people and mature sailors took 
part in a handicapped race at 

sea. Safety boats were manned 
by experienced mariners. 
Complicated calculations  
produced a happy result for 
two young people in Topper 
dinghies and a special prize for 
the beautiful sailing dinghy 
from Henley. 

We hope the rum warmed the 
cockles of their hearts. It was 
especially pleasing to see such 
a large turnout of the public 
and members. Good food and 
drink completed a memorable 
day in the clubhouse. 

Ken Halpin 

Rye Harbour  
Sailing Club News 
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ATIC Training Ltd 
Meeting Your Training  Needs 

IT specialists offering professional 
Qualifications, recreational courses for 
business and home computer users - 
 
 
♦ on site training for business 
♦ short courses 
♦ word processing 
♦ spreadsheets 
♦ databases and design service 
♦ presentations 
♦ internet and e-mail 
♦ digital image editing 
♦ bespoke courses 
 

 
 

ATIC Training Ltd 
 
 
 
Tel:        +44 (01424) 437253 
E-mail:  info@ atictraining.co.uk 
Web:       www.atictraining.co.uk 
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APPEAL FOR HELP 
 

Rye Harbour Youth Action Group, which organises the two youth clubs within  
the village, is running low on funds and is in desperate need of donations and or  
somebody to co-ordinate a funding application.  
If anyone can help in these matters and you don’t have to be local, please contact 
Vanessa Jordan on 01797 229859, all help will be gratefully appreciated. 

 

Don’t Forget To Visit  
RYE HARBOUR’S  

Web Site At 
http://www.ryeharbour.org  

 

the group . . . print, design, 
business machines, office supplies, 
furniture, inspirations & packaging 

Visit us @  www.theromangroup.co.uk 

Tel:  08457 422 844 
Fax: 0800 389 7262 
 

Sales email:   statsales@the romangroup.co.uk 
Studio email: designprint@theromangroup.co.uk 
 

Office: 
Unit 11, Vinehall Farm, Mountfield, 
Robertsbridge, East Sussex, TN32 5JW 
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   FISHING NEWS 
ROUND RYE BAY FOR MORE 

T he Scallop season is 
in full swing this 
month, with a few 
more boats from 

Kent and Essex joining the 
many vessels taking part in the 
fishery. Different areas of 
ground are now being fished as 
boats start to spread out into 
the channel to find fresh  
Scallop beds or to try place’s 
where boats have done well 
other years.  
Prices have picked up a little 
from the start of the season 
with catches staying steady 
although there have not been 

the bumper trips, as yet, that 
some other years have seen. 
Only two Rye boats are left 
trawling in the bay at the  
moment, these fishing with 
single trawl and sweeps  
between trawl and otter board 
to catch a mixture of Plaice, 
Whitings and Cod. The Plaice 
are now in poor condition after 
shooting their roes but each 
day seems to see a slight  
improvement as they feed on 
the abundant food found in 
Rye bay and even these fish 
are finding a reasonable  
market. 

Netting boats are finding the 
fishing slack at the moment 
with the Sole’s moving out of 
the bay into deeper water and 
the Cod catches have dropped 
off from what they were.  
Conditions some days have 
seemed to be right with plenty 
of food such as Sprats and  
Herrings to be seen on the fish 
finders but still no good 
catches of Cod or the Smooth 
Hounds that were so plentiful. 
 

 
 

Boy Ashore 
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Baby 
Friendly 

Area 

Toys 

AT RYE HARBOUR VILLAGE HALL 

10.00 am to 12.00  Midday 

For further details contact: Claire on  01797 223894 
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PSYCHOTHERAPY  
A safe space to talk about current worries or personal development issues  

 
FRAN LINTERN B.A.  

UKCP Registered Psychotherapist  
 
 

Discrete, Confidential Setting  
Rye Harbour                                                                Telephone:- 0771-282-9189  

 

ALL DAY BREAKFAST - SANDWICHES 

FISH  
&  

CHIPS 
& 

BURGERS 

HOT  
& 

COLD 
DRINKS 

 

Rye Harbour artist in Residence Saffron Summerfield together with Kent  
based sound artist Robert Jarvis are planning a new sound installation for  this 
year's Wildlife Weekend in the Rye Bay area. Festival. The subject  will be birdsong  
and our relationship to it. If you have any stories, favourite bird calls/songs, or perhaps 
can suggest a good location or two for recording a particularly musical dawn chorus, 
please could you contact Saffron directly at: 01424 734193 or email  her at  
saffron@motherearthmusic.co.uk 

BIRD CALLS & SONGS 
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A ll of us 
have ex-
periences 
in daily 

life that others would 
recognise and identify 
with.  We see crimson 
skies at sunset or 
snow-laden trees and we 
feel a sense of wonder.  
We receive kindness and 
we feel warm gratitude and 
well-being. We hear of an 
act of cruelty and we feel 
outrage and concern.  We 
are aware of our own  
failings and we feel dismay 
and inner turmoil.  We hit 
a rough patch in life (work, 
marriage, friendship,  
illness) and we need  
re-assurance.  We are hurt 
by some emotional  
upheaval and we need a 
comforting embrace and 
words of love. 
 
All these experiences need 
to be expressed, although 
words often cannot do  
justice to our deepest  
feelings.  How do we  
express wonder or  
thankfulness or confusion?  
What is surprising is the 
discovery that the God who 
created the universe and is 
its heart-beat, is also aware 
of our innermost emotions, 
the thoughts of our hearts, 
the shadow side of our  
personalities, the heights 

and the depths of our  
feelings.  That discovery 
comes as a great release, 
for we need no longer  
pretend either to ourselves 
or to Him.  He knows our 
human nature from the  
inside (in Christ): He 
comes to us as an unseen 
presence (in Holy Spirit); 
yet He always is with us as 
Eternal Love, seeking the 
best for us, sharing our 
grief, offering gentle  
guidance, wiping clean the 
slate of our follies,  
mopping our fevered 
brows.  He is just there, 
with us.  We may spend a 
life time ignoring Him, to 
our own detriment; or we 
may acknowledge Him and 
find Him sufficient for all 
our needs. 
 
The worship of the Church 
gives shape and content to 
all these feelings.  In our 
hymns we express praise, 
in our prayers, our need for 
help; in confession, our 

search for peace; in 
our fellowship, our 
desire for human  
company which is also 
seeking what we want; 
in our lovelessness, we 
ask to be renewed at 
the fountain of Love.  

In other words, our point 
of reference need never be 
just ourselves.  We can 
share our journey and all 
that it contains with God, 
our loving heavenly Father.  
After all, where is it that 
we are travelling to?  Who 
is to be at the end of all our 
striving and searching? 
 

Hugh Moseley (222430)  
 
 
February Services at Rye 
Harbour Church 
 
Sunday 12th February         
              9.15 a.m.  Holy 
Communion 
Sunday 26th February                    
10.30 a.m.  Family Service 
 
At St. Mary’s 
 
Saturday 11th February 3 p.
m. Service of Thanks 
giving for Marriage and 
renewal of Marriage Vows, 
followed by cake and  
Bubbly!  All most  
welcome. 

Rye Harbour Church News 
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Budgens at Rye has everything you 
need - fresh fruit & vegetables, fresh 
meat, poultry & fish, fresh dairy 
produce, an instore bakery, a wide 
range of groceries, flowers, wines and 
home delivery. 
 

Opening hours: 
Mon - Sat 8am-10pm,  
Sun 10am – 4pm 
Station Approach, 
Crownfields, Rye 
Tel: 01797 226044 

De-

• Fresh Fruit & Vegetables 
• Chilled Salads & Prepared 
  Vegetables 
• Fresh Meat, Poultry & Fish 
• Fresh Dairy Produce 
• Hot Food 
• Instore Bakery 
• Wines 
• Groceries 
• Delicatessen 
• Tastes of Sussex local product range 
• Newspapers & Magazines 
• Fresh Cut Flowers 

• Home Delivery (Mon - Fri) 
• E-Top Up 
• National Lottery 
• Free Parking 
• Savings Stamps 
• Free Taxi Call 
• Gift Vouchers 
• Phonecards & Stamps 
• Customer Payphone 

www.budgens.co.uk 
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RYE ART & FRAMING 
CENTRE & GALLERY 

UNIT G2 ATLAS INDUSTRIAL PARK, HARBOUR ROAD, RYE, EAST SUSSEX,  TN31 7TE 
 

Stocking large amounts of mouldings 
& mounts in stock. Great Parking 

Special requirements can be ordered. 
VERY FAST TURN AROUND 

Browse round our two story gallery,  
which holds regular exhibitions 

 

Open Tues - Sat 10am - 5.30pm 
 

We invite local artists to have their own  
exhibition here at the gallery - call for details. 

 

See our NEW WEBSITE  which includes local artists and limited  

edition prints of major UK artists. www.ryeart.co.uk 

TEL: 01797  229678 / 07989 056788 for free framing quotation 

 

Rye Harbour Parent and Toddler Group 

T he group and continues to be well 
attended and it is lovely to see a few 
new faces.  I have finally got around 
to putting together the photos and 

clippings that I have collected from our various 
activities throughout the year and will keep 
them in the hall for everyone to see.  It would 
be good if everyone could write in their  
comments or memories of the activities  
alongside the pictures to make a lasting scrap 
book.  We are hoping to organise some more 
days out this year so let me know if you have 
any ideas. 
We are working with the local council to  
transform the piece of land behind the village 
hall into a safe play area for the under fives, 
both for use by the parent and toddler group 
and by the all of the young children of the  
village.  The council propose to put in four 
pieces of play equipment, all with safety  
flooring, a bench and a litter bin.  They also 

propose to fence the area, turf it and maintain it 
and to put in a safety gate.  The equipment 
would all be heavy duty, designed so that  
several children can play at once.  This of 
course requires a fair amount of funding, some 
of which the council have in place already and 
some which we will hopefully be able to raise 
ourselves.  Any ideas for fundraising or  
donations would of course be gratefully  
received!  It has been proposed that we use the 
money raised a couple of years ago for a skate 
park (which was not built because of siteing 
objections) towards this project, perhaps  
anyone with any thoughts on this could let us 
know via the newsletter.  It is hoped that the 
equipment will be installed within the coming 
year so hopefully I will have more news for 
you next month. 
For more information on the group ring me on 
223894, hope to see you in the hall  
Wednesdays 10 -12.                                   Claire 
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Sad to hear the loss of Aunty Pat (Nana) 
Gawn.  Missed by the Southerdens in  
Sydney - Keith & Annie, Emily & 
Nick.  Now at rest. 
 
I’m sure like myself, we will all miss Pat very 
much, her cheery welcome, her watchful eye, 
her always being there for someone else, her 
many cups of tea and her comments in the 
newsletter. 
Our thoughts and prayers go to all Pat’s  
family who will miss her most but at the same 
time rejoice her life and the times they had 
with her. 
Marcus 

Family Announcements 

 Every Wednesday evening at 7.30pm, there is a bible study and house group 
at my house in Tram Road. We have good free discussions and are forming good 
friendships. All and any are welcome.  Molly Saunders. 

BIBLE STUDIES 

The Ploughman’s Lunches 
The next Village Hall Ploughman’s Lunch will be on Monday 13th February at 12 noon.  
The Lunch is open to all ages. Come and enjoy for £2.50 a meal fit for royalty. In the event of 
adverse weather, it will be cancelled and if you want to be sure you can contact Sylvia on 
01797 222650. 

In Memoriam 

 FEEL FREE TO PARTICIPATE 

http://www.ryeharbournewsletter.org 
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              RASTRUM 
                 LTD                

Shipping & 
Warehousing 

 
Industrial Units 

1,000 Sq Ft To 50,000 Sq Ft 
& 

 Quality Offices   
To Let 

 

Rye Wharf, Harbour Road, Rye, 
East Sussex TN31 7TE 

 

Telephone: 
(01797) 224778 

Fax: (01797) 223650 


